Interior Ministry Moves To Curb Alcohol Abuse

Radio Free Europe / Radio Liberty - February 1, 2005 

The Interior Ministry on 31 January launched an initiative to crack down on the serving of alcoholic beverages by hotels and restaurants in Kabul, Pajhwak News Agency reported. The country's religious scholars' councils and some citizens have complained about establishments that serve alcohol and where guests "were involved in illegal moral offenses," according to the news agency. A meeting held on 31 January between senior officials representing the Interior Ministry and the governorate of Kabul decided to set up a task force to check suspected establishments for wrongdoing. "We start our work from tonight [31 January] and will pay visits to the guest houses," said Abdul Jabar Sabit, a legal adviser to the Interior Ministry.
While consumption of alcohol is forbidden in Islam, and Afghanistan is officially an "Islamic State," many restaurants and hotels in Kabul freely serve such beverages and alcoholic beverages are readily available in many shops in the city. AT 
